GOSNOLD BOARD OF SELECTMEN
May 29, 2020
Virtual Meeting Via Zoom

Meeting open @ 10:30.

Present: Sarah Berry, Gail Blout, Stewart Young, Lisa Wright, Sarah Smith, Bee Elmore, Bev Prevost, Jim Byrnes, Leo Roy, Gabrielle Porter, Leyla Day, Lindley Huey, Mary Couvillon, Nate Barry, Ann Conway, Bob Elmore, Dale Lynch, David Frothingham, George Shaw, Jay Merriam, Jon Winet, Lise Stone, Michelle Carvalho, Nick Porter, Trish Hully, Rosie Goettsche, Sara Lehner, Serena Davis Hall, Susan Merry, Tess Goodwin, Michael Hale, Weezie Garfield, Cindy Spengler, Fran Veeder, Boone Porter, Duane Lynch, Nina Brodeur, David Warr.

BOARD OF HEALTH/COVID 19
There was discussion about Covid-19. Stewart Young has organized a list of recommendations which  will be updated as time goes on.  Common sense and community sense will hopefully prevail during this pandemic.  Mary Couvillon has been working on some banner signs which will get to the island soon.  There was discussion about mask shaming which has been happening.  

FINANCE COMMITTEE:
There was discussion regarding the final 2021 budget.

BOARD OF SELECTMEN:
Warrants will be signed on the island.
There was discussion about Town Meeting as it has been postponed due to Covid-19.  A virtual town meeting is currently not permitted for towns which have an open town meeting such as Gosnold.  The meeting will be held outside at Avalon; details are being worked out.  Distancing and masking are of utmost importance in a group gathering.  All materials will be sent out to voters prior to town meeting.  The Selectmen are finalizing the warrant.

There was a motion to authorize the Chairman of the Board of Selectmen to sign the Buzzards Bay contracts.  Duly seconded.  So moved.

WATER:
There was much discussion about the wells and replacing 1.6 miles of AC pipe.  The well project should be finished in the fall at which time the pipe project would begin.  Combined, the projects would cost 2.9 million and the town would get a 40-year loan for 1.6 million.  Andy Chapman will be doing the test wells over the summer. This project will be voted on at town meeting.

HARBOR:
The harbor and marina will open for business on June 1, two week later than normal due to the Covid-19 pandemic.



CONSERVATION COMMISSION:
There will be a Notice of Intent filed for the removal of the tanks at the fuel farm and another for the installation of above ground tanks.  Leo reported that the deed holders of the property have agreed to allow above ground tanks to be installed at this same location.  Eventually the fuel farm operation will be set up as an Enterprise Fund.

AVALON:
The Board of Trustees of the Avalon have not yet decided on opening this summer, due to Covid-19.  The Fishing Club is moving forward with opening.  

Respectfully submitted by: Lisa Wright
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Gosnold Board of Selectmen

Approved via Zoom meeting, September 4, 2020





  
